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Question 01:

SCE has indicated that it would decommission ten groundwater monitoring wells as part of the 
proposed project. An Operating Industries, Inc. (OII) representative indicated to CPUC that SCE 
requested that OII decommission a total of eleven wells. Confirm the number of wells that would 
be decommissioned as part of the proposed project.

Response to Question 01:

A total of eleven groundwater monitoring wells are located within the expected disturbance areas 
of the Proposed Project.  Ten of these wells are planned to be completely decommissioned, of 
which three could potentially be re-established in different locations after the completion of the 
Proposed Project.  The eleventh well, specifically location OI-74A, will initially be left in place 
until Phase 3 grading work begins, when it would then need to be temporarily protected in place 
during construction.


